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The Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development ZHSKER -7 A 9t G
Dislocated Worker Unit

PO Box 7972

Madison, WI 53707

Re: Notice of Facility Closing at PAM Specialty Hospital of Milwaukee
Dear Sir or Madam:

This notice is being given to you pursuant to the Worker Adjustment and Retraining
Notification Act of 1988, which requires employers to give official notice to certain government
units or officials of a pending plant closing, as that term is defined therein.

For a variety of reasons, largely related to dramatic changes designed to substantially limit
the type of patients who could be treated in long-term acute care hospitals, Post Acute Specialty
Hospital of Milwaukee, LLC has decided to permanently close its facility in Wisconsin, PAM
Specialty Hospital of Milwaukee, located at 5017 South 110" Street, Greenfield, Wisconsin 53228
(the “Hospital™), effective on or about April 30, 2019. The company will be maintaining health
benefits for all affected employees for a period of at least 60 days from the date of notice. All
employees will be permanently laid off as a result of the closing, or approximately 172 employees.
The job titles and number of affected employees in each job category are as follows:

Job Title

Administrative; 35

Clinical Services: 114

Maintenance: 8

Dietary: 15

Total Number: 172

The affected employees do not have bumping rights and are not represented by a union.

The company is, understandably, quite troubled by this development; however, given the
draconian changes imposed upon long-term acute care hospitals, it is simply impossible for the
Hospital to continue to operate. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact
me at 717 731-9660. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

s S G/

Jon Cohee
Division President, Post Acute Medical, LLC
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